Johnson County LEPC
MINUTES
July 18th, 2018
          Cleburne Fire Department 
            114 W. Wardville St. Cleburne, TX 76033
            12:00 pm to 1:00 pm





I. Call Meeting to order at 12:00 and Introductions were made

II. Approval of Minutes from May 16th, 2018 meeting  by Robert Severance and second by Stephan Epley

III. Treasurers Report 
a. No changes; balance of $5,178.25

IV. Presidents Report (Discussion)
a. Justin announced that Breanna Evatt is leaving Johnson County Emergency Management in order to pursue another career. Breanna’s replacement will be introduced at the next LEPC meeting.

V. Agenda Items
a. Ray Wilson from Hood County Emergency Management gave a presentation about the Tri-Chem explosion that occurred in March.
· First responders were able to pull up Tier II reports so they knew what chemicals was stored at that facility
· There was someone there on site who could tell them exactly what chemical was there and where it was stored; there was also someone on site who could make decisions, which made response efforts more efficient and effective
· Lesson learned: would have moved Unified Command to another location
· There was nothing else that he would have done differently

VI. Unfinished Business
a. We are discussing investing in a program that allows you to pull up Tier II Reports on a tablet/laptop, so when you pull up on scene, the Tier II Reports for that facility is readily available. 
· The program that Burleson uses is called Extinguish MDT, and the program that Hood County uses is called Computer Aided Dispatching. We will research both programs and see which one would benefit Johnson County.

VII. New Business (Discussion)
a. We hosted two hazmat courses at the Johnson County EOC (H-100 & H-200) last month. We will try to host more trainings in the future. 

VIII. Set Next Meeting Date / Time / Location
a. September 19th, 2018 12:00 P.M. – 1:00 P.M.at Texas Health Harris Methodist Hospital Cleburne (201 Walls Drive, Cleburne, Texas 76033)


IX. Announcements
a. Texas Health Resources Cleburne is having an exercise on August 8th from 9:00 a.m. – 1:00 p.m. the scenario will be a chemical explosion along with numerous injuries. If you are interested in participating or just observing, contact Stephan at stephanepley@texashealth.org 
b. TCEQ will be having an exercise on November 14th, 2018
c. Johnson County Emergency Management will be hosting a Preparedness Fair on September 15th, 2018 from 9:00 a.m. – 1:00 p.m. at Hulen Park in Cleburne.
· So far there have been 6 fire departments and 6 police departments that have committed; they will be brining trucks/vehicles and will be interacting with the public.
· Participants so far include: Red Cross, Texas Forestry Service, HEB, Verizon Wireless, NTTA, and the Children’s Advocacy Center. We also have four tornado shelter vendors attending. 
· If you would like to represent the LEPC at this event, and/or have any ideas on what you would like to see at the fair, email Breanna.
d. LEPC workshop on September 26th at the Fort Worth Emergency Management Office (275 W. 13th Street, Fort Worth, Texas). For more information and to register: https://www.tceq.texas.gov/permitting/tier2/training.html
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X. Adjournment @ 12:47 p.m.


